10 July 2012

Mr Wayne Hollingaworth

Director

Circuit Events Local Organizing Committee
100 Congress Avenue, Suite 1300

Austin, Texas 78701-2744

Dear Mr Hollingsworth
Re:  United States Grand Prix — Selection of the City of Austin

I am writing to confirm the seiection of the City of Austin as the site of the upcoming
Formula 1 United States Grand Prix, which will be held on November 16-18. 2012 at the
permanent face facility owned by Circuit of the Americas, LLC (“COTA™). and to offer some
background concerning the selection process.

As early as 2007, | began conferring with cities interested in becoming the site for the United
States Grand Prix. Several U.8. cities and locations demonstrated an interest in hosting the
event and provided compelling proposals to that effect. The FIA Formula One World
Championship (the “Championship™) is a global sporting event, places on the annual
calendar are limited and Formula One Management Ltd. ("FOML”) has also received sirong
interest from cities and Jocations outside the United States that are desirous of staging a round
of the Championship. In 2010, Full Throttle Productions. LP (" Full Throttle™) submitted an
application 1o host the United States Grand Prix at a new facility to be constructed near the
City of Austin. Afier carefully weighing Austin’s suitability against that of the other
interested cities, in the United States and elsewhere, FOML selected Austin as the location
for the United States Grand Prix 1o be a round of the Championship from 2012 10 2021,

FOML entered into contracts with Full Throttle granting it the rights to promote the United
States Grand Pnix. Beginning in mid-2011. it became apparent that Full Throttle was having
difficulty meeting its obligations, ultimately resulting in the termination of the Austin
selection and the related contracts. Construction on the COTA facility was stopped in
November 2011. At that time, aithough competition for an FIA FORMULA ONE WORLD
CHAMPIONSHIP was substantial and we had the opportunity to give Austin’s place on the
2012 calendar to another location, as the issues that caused FOML to revoke Austin’s
previous selection were resolved. we evaluated Circuit Events Local Organizing Committee™s
application and again selected Austin 10 stage a round of the Championship. We then entered
into new contraets for the promotion of the event with COTA.



The fact that Austin was selected. after a highly competitive selection process. to host a round
of the FIA FORMULA ONE WORILD CHAMPIONSHIP in the United States and then
reselected in late 2011 as our chosen location (or a round of the Championship says much
about support for the event in the region and our view that Austin is a very desirable location.
FOML believes that Austin will be a verv successful venue for the tinited States Grand Prix,
and we are looking forward to the inaugural event in November and to many successful
events in the future at the new COTA facility.

Y ours sincerely

Berriie Ec
Chief Executive Officer
Formula One Management Limited



